

Memorandum

TO: Krista Power, City Clerk FILE:

FROM: Brad Loroff, Manager

Community Services – Transit Services Division

DATE: 03/10/2023 (mm/dd/yyyy)

SUBJECT: Superiorview Housing Co-Operative Inc. Resident Petition –

Administration Response

MEETING &

DATE:

Committee of the Whole – 04/03/2023 (mm/dd/yyyy)

Transit Services has reviewed the petition from residents of Superiorview Housing Co-Operative Inc. and the surrounding area citing concerns of exposure to the weather in winter months while waiting for the bus. The residents request that a bus shelter be installed at transit stop number 1391 on Superiorview Drive in order to replace a shelter that was removed due to damage.

Daily boardings at the stop meet the minimum threshold required to justify the expense of installing and maintaining a shelter at the site and Transit Services acknowledges that this stop serves an aging population that would benefit from a bus shelter. Plans to replace this requested shelter were already included as part of a new bus stop improvement project application which has been submitted to the Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program (ICIP) for approval. Administration will aim to install a bus shelter at this stop in 2024 and in recognition of residents' concerns communicated through the petition, will explore opportunities to potentially complete work by the end of 2023 and if feasible, will do so.